January 24, 1935,

Mr. Charles W. Collins, Attorney at Law, National Press Building, Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Collinss

I have just finished reading the copy of the letter of the Transamerica Corporation dated February 15, 1929, addressed to Mr. Mc-Garrah. This matter is very interesting and I appreciate your having afforded me the opportunity of reading it. I shall, of course, keep it in my confidential file.

With best wishes, I am

Very truly yours,

Lawrence Clayton, Assistant to the Governor,

LC/lem